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Year-End Reminders
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Now that November run 2 has closed here are some reminders for you:
1 November is the only month correctives can be set for
1 You cannot reverse ACH deposits for any month except November.

1 Corrections for months prior to November must be summarized and entered into November
only. Use P190 to set the required corrective flag ('This action will set November P010 dates

automatically).

1 Ifacorrective flag is set for November, a manual check must be requested. This ensures wag-

es are paid and recorded in the same tax year.

1 December terminations that include prior-month corrections will need to have the correc-

tions entered in December (cannot set a corrective flag for November.)
If an employee is separating in December (except transfers)

You must set December P010 dates. If the PA is entered, payroll offices can set their own
December P010 dates. If the PA is not entered, you can request the OSPS Help Desk to
set the P010 dates.

You cannot have a November correction for someone who is separating in December. If
you owe the employee money for a pay period prior to December 2018, you will need

to make all entries in the December pay period.

If you have a highly compensated employee who is separating (not a transfer) and you do a re-
versal of their November or December check, you will need to verify and possibly manually

calculate their social security tax for the month (both payroll runs.

If you have questions about this or anything else please contact the OSPS Help Desk at
503.378.6777 '0' or by email at OSPS.Help@oregon.gov.
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! Workday Updates

. It’s official, Workday is going live effective February 2019. Training will be delivered using the just-in-time
I method. Most employees will only need to reference online, on-demand materials available through Work-

“ day to prepare themselves for the new system. Specialized roles will receive additional resources and types of |
training. Many training materials are available now under the “Workday training” section on the project web- =
site. We encourage you to visit the website frequently for new training materials. You can contact your Agen- I

cy Readiness Contact or Change Leader to learn about opportunities to preview Workday at your agency.

Workday website: https://www.workday.com/en-us/homepage.html
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